
From: Laurie Meisenheimer  
Sent: Sunday, June 25, 2023 1:21:16 PM 
To: Carol Johnson <cjohnson@cityofsanmateo.org> 
Subject: Concar Passage clean up prep  
  
Hi City folks! 
As an old timer, I remember the gas station that was located on the SE corner of Delaware and Concar 
Dr. I used to wonder if nothing was built there after it was torn down so long ago because the old 
gasoline storage tank might have needed special toxic clean up? Random speculation, but just checking 
to make sure no one forgot what used to be there when excavating! I don’t remember ever seeing  deep 
clean up there, but it could have happened.   
 
Thanks for helping our city function!! 
 
Laurie Meisenheimer 

 
 
Sent with a smile 
 
 
Sent with a smile 

 




